Library Resources & Services Committee Meeting

March 20, 2006

CLRC

1:30 p.m.

Present: Mary Di Pietro (OCPL-East Syracuse Free Library); Cindy Kessler (Supreme Court Law Library); Kathie O’Connor (Bryant & Stratton- Syracuse Campus); Pat Onsi (SUNY Upstate); Valerie Prescott, (Herkimer County Community College); Jeff Fleming (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC); Nancy Howe (CLRC), liaison.

Excused: Darby O’Brien (Utica Public Library), Chair.

For those not present at the last meeting in February, there was an update on the progress of the 2005-2007 LSTA Grant:

· David Harralson has resigned as the consultant to the project. He feels that the distance hinders his ability to be fully effective. He has suggested that CLRC hire Jill Hurst-Wahl as the new consultant to the project. Nancy Howe has contacted Jill and has emailed her the project application and narrative. She is reviewing the LSTA Grant application and will get back to CLRC as soon as she returns from the Computers in Libraries conference. She would like to work in conjunction with another consultant from Binghamton, Tracey Bremer. 
· When Penelope spoke with Dave, she asked him what his vision or plan for the grants database was. He admitted that it was not a well-conceived project. The thought was that the focus of this database was small, local grants that are not well-known or publicized. For example, the grants that NYLA gives out for attendance to the annual conference. There would also be links to the large, well- known grants.

Jeff prepared some ideas for the grants database and distributed an outline of his thoughts to the Committee. It was as follows:

1. Finding grants (search engine/directory)

· Info about local and state grants

· Links to regional & national resources

2. Resources to make grant applications successful (Help Pages with FYI links)

· Grant writing 

· Hints & tips

· Information for specific types of grants

      3. 
Help once the grant is received (Help Pages with FYI links)

· Project management

· Outcome-Based Evaluation

· Information for specific grants

     4. 
Other types of funding resources

Upon reviewing his plan, the Committee agreed that it was an acceptable structure for the database. The Committee agreed that #2 & #3 were especially helpful.
Promotional materials: The committee still needs to agree on promotional materials for the Expertise Database, which was launched earlier in the month. Stress-balls had been discussed at the last meeting. The group had been looking at capsule or aspirin-shaped items. After looking through some catalogs a second time, the Committee agreed on 500 light bulbs to be ordered at an estimated cost of  $540.00.  There will be printing on two sides of the bulb: On Side B of the light bulb, under “One is just a click away,” the Committee also recommended printing the expert database URL, http:/expert.clrc.org. 
Side A:  Need an EXPERT?
Side B:  ONE is just a click away…
Nancy Howe will order the stress bulbs from the Cooley Group next week.
The next meeting is TBA.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Nancy Howe

